GLENVILLE STATE COLLEGE

| -

Yolume 57 Number 25

The West Virginia Board
of Regents will hold its
regular monthly meeting on
the Glenville State College
ecampus next Monday and
Tuesday, April 6, 7.

On Monday at 4 p.m.,
Groundbreaking for the Art
and Music Building will take
place in front of the Robert
F. Kidd Library, at the
building site on Court and
High Streets. The Honorable
Governor Arch A. Moore will
participate in the ceremonies
along with Board of Regents
president William E.
Watson, President William
K. Simmons, Chancellor
Thomas W. Cole, Donald

MclIntyre, architect with
Hoblitzell, Daly, Mclntyre
and Danny Ray, SC presi-
dent. Governor Moore, Dr.
Simmons and Mr. Watson
will speak.

The Glenville State Band,
under the direction of Mr.
John McKinney, will provide
music for the occasion.
McKinney’s Percussion
Ensemble will play at a
private dinner for the Board.

A full color rendition of
the facility will be available
at the groundbreaking. The
entrance will feature the
college seal set in tiles.

A formal conveyance of
Rohrbough Field ownership

Governor Moore to Participate in Groundbreaking

BOR to Hold Meeting on GSC Campus

to Gilmer County Board of
Education will be a feature of
this program, also. The
Board of Education will be
represented by Mr. Rex
Hardman, Gilmer County
Superintendent of Schools,
and Mrs. Jeanne Kennedy,
president of the Board of
Education.

A reception will be held at
the Alumni House following
the groundbreaking cere-
mony. Dr. Simmons said, "I
hope students, faculty, staff
and community will all
attempt to be present. I
consider this a historic event
at Glenville. I look forward
to the dedication as an

‘Miss Kanawhachen to be Announced

This year’s candidates for
Miss Kanawhachen have
been announced. Theyareas
follows: Leanne Oldham,
sponsored by the Ladies of
the White Rose; Lorie
Jimison, sponsored by Delta
Zeta; Jody Greco, sponsored
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Beth Oppe

by Sigma Sigma Sigma;
Barbie Nichols, sponsored by
the Mercury; and Beth Oppe
sponsored by the yearbook.

Voting was conducted on
Tuesday and will continue
today until 2:00 p.m. It will
be done by ”penny vote” with
jars located in the Pioneer
Center.

The identity of the winner
will be kept secret until the
time of the crowning. A
dance sponsored by the
yearbook staff will be given
in honor of the crowning of
Miss Kanawhachen. It will be
held in the Pioneer Center
ballroom beginning at 8:00
p.m. and lasting until 11:00
p-m. The crowning of the
new Miss Kanawhachen will

Jody Greco

be around 9:30. There will be
a D. J., Vern/Vernon, and a
keg. Those attending the
dance only will pay $1; those
who wish refreshments will
pay $2. L.D.’s will be required
for the latter.

Cindy Houston

Lorie Jimison

opportunity to express our
appreciation to members of
the Board of Regents
governing board, especially
to Mr. Watson and Governor
Moore for their support of
the building and of GSC. The
Board recognizes the needs
of the college and its benefits
to central West Virginia.”
Dr. Simmons noted that the
facility will meet the
educational needs of central
WYV by providing culture and
education to people involved
in the future of the area. He
calls the benefits incalcuable
as demonstrated by the need
throughout the years.

The Board will meet with
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the faculty, students and
classified staff from 9:30 -
10:45 a.m. on Monday.
Faculty will meet in the
Verona Mapel Room;
students in the Little
Theatre; with the classified
staff in the auditorium. At
10:45 a.m., Administrative
Staff will meet in the Verona
Mapel Room. A work session
from 1:30 - 4 p.m. in Verona
Mapel Room is open to the
public.

Four or five of the Board’s
monthly meetings are held

on college campuses. Its last
meeting on Glenville campus
was four years ago.

The American Red Cross
will be sponsoring a blood

drive on Tuesday, April 14,
from 12-6 p.m. at the Wesley
Foundation. Donors and
volunteer workers are
needed.

According to County
Chairman Judy Duelley, the
February 2nd drive brought
in 111 donors, of which
number 57 were college
students and 8 were GSC
faculty members.

Ms. Duelley announced
that the Outer Limits is
loffering a $50 reward to the

group, class, or organization
Ithal comes up with the most

Blood Donations Needed

blood. Any person can
designate one of the
foregoing to receive credit
for blood donated, in other
words, y ou don’t have tobea
member of the particular
group, etc. The Surveying
Club won the prize for most
blood donated during the
last drive. So come on out,
English majors, sports
buffs, music majors - you're
needed!

Special thanks to the
fraternity brothers who have
helped so much in the past
and who will be helping this

time. by Hamiet Whipkey

Pre—registration
The Glenville State
College Fall schedule for
1987 is now available.
Pre-registration is sched-
uled during the week of April
6-10. Registration forms
should be brought to the
Registrar’s office between
the hours of 8:30 a.m. and
4:00 p.m. during that week.
Students who do not pre-
register in April, may register
for the fall semester
beginning July 23 thru

Begins April 6

August 7. (Only Freshmen
can not register during this
time period.)

For freshmen there is an
early registration on July 21st
and the 22nd. Freshmen who
do not register early will
register on August 20, 1987.

Regular Fall registration is
scheduled for August 21,
1987, between the hours of
8:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. in the
Ballroom of the Pioneer

Center. by Tinya J. Harl




HELLO. T'M HERE OUTSIDE
THE WEST VIRGINIA STATE
CAPITAL T0 ANNOUNCE
THAT TEACHERS FROM
ACROSS THE NATION
ARE FLOCKING TO THIS
STATE AND FINDING
SATISFYING, WELL-
PAYING JOBS...

Organizations ######%

know something about the
attitude which the prospec-
tive teacher holds toward
children, subject matter, and
colleagues. School adminis-
trators will be making very
cautious judgments about a
candidate and his creden-
tials, because, once employ-
ed, it is extremely difficult to
get an undesirable teacher
out of the system. Dr. Hoover
was explicit and candid with
the students concerning their
futures and supported many
of his contentions by sharing

At the weekly meeting of
March 9, Inspiration week
was set for The week of
March 30 - April 2.
Softball Tourney was
scheduled for April 11 and
the TKE/OD/D2 picnic was
set for 4:30 p.m., April 15 at
Cedar Creek. Weekly Party
Animal Award - Greg Maher,

reminded that boards are
due before April 2nd. Pat-
on-The-back award goes to
Kevin Davisson who is doing
a great job organizing The
Board of Trustees re-election
meeting. Congrats To Frater
Burkhammer, way togo Red.
From March 26,45 more days
left. Hang in There Seniors.

School Law Code.
meeting was quite beneficial
and enjoyable.

The next meeting of the
Student Education Associa-
tion will .be April 6 at 4
o’clock in room 102, Clark
Hall. All SEA members and
education
general are encouraged to
take advantage of
opportunities which these
meetings afford. The next
meeting will feature student
teachers from both second-
ary and elementary schools

Richard Hoover,
assistant superintendent of
the Upshur County Schools,
was the guest speaker at the "
March 2nd Student Educa-
tion Association meeting.
Dr. Hoover related to the
group the concerns that
school administrators have in
the selection of personnel for
the school system. Dress
reflects the attitude a teacher
candidate has toward himself
and speech is representative
of the candidate’s ability to
be a model of standard
English. Overall grade point
averages are significant, but

. of Beta Beta Zeta of the

experiences

Order Of Diana

The weekly meeting of the
Order of Diana was held on
March 24 at 5:45 in the
Wesley Foundation.

Jay Day was the winner of
the T-shirt

The Glenville Mercury
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It Seems to me..

It is rumored that financial aid other than
PELL, GSL, NDSL, SEOG, CWS, etc., is
available! (See article elsewhere in this issue.)

Is this just a "scam” - or is it a legitimate
option for those of us looking at a gloomy
financial picture of college costs?

Because of structural changes, warnings of
shortages were announced by GSC’s
Financial Aid Director August Kafer earlier
this month. Last week he explained that,
even though major cuts in federal funding
might not be felt until 1988-89, we’re already
experiencing an approximate 27% drop in
work study funds and a greatly restricted
Guaranteed Student Loan program. Because
of changes-GSL is now strictly need-based--
many students applying for GSL’sare finding
their maximum loan eligibility greatly
reduced.

If aid is available, preferably grants,

Congratulations, Jay!
Thanks to all who partici-
pated. And a huge thanks to
the Campus Co-Op!

contest was Glenn Johnson.
Oh, what legs!!

On Saturday, April 4, the  schools.
Order of Diana will be
holding a car wash. There
will be posters up soon giving
more information.

Congratulations to our
new members: Kim Hull,
Rhonda Simmons, Mary
Alice Maher, Violet Smith
and Paula Ball.

Good to see you back
Charlie!- How was Europe?
You're the best 0.D. co-

Feature Editor
ordinator! -l Sports Editor
Best Tan of spring break NCopy Editor

goes to Brian Ruth!
We love ya TKE's!

Lambda Chi Alpha

Terry Barr, active brother

Lambda Alpha fraternity,
recently attended the
Midwest Conclave held at
Marshall University on
February 27 through March
first. This is an annual
meeting of the Lambda Chi
Alpha chapters in the
midwest section of the
United States. Workshops on
motivation, leadership, legal
libility, and public relation
which provided ample
opportunities for education
on how a chapter should be
run to maintain and establish
chapter excellence. This
event also provided oppor-
tunities for the development

.MERCURY

of the individual as well as
developing new friendship.
Mr. Terry Barr enjoyed
himself at the conclave,
The winner of the sexylegs  especially the kindling of
new friendship with other
Lambda Chi’s from other

Sigma Sigma Sigma
The Delta Alpha Chapter
of Sigma Sigma Sigma held
an informal meeting on Holcomb. H.
March 25, 1987 at 9:30 p.m. Y e
The awards presented the
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awards and scholarships that don’ have to be
repaid, I for one want to know about it! To
quote the article, "Every year, over $150
million in financial aid goes unused because
no one applied.” Can you believe that? Is
there anyone on the GSCfaculty who believes

it?

don’t wait for "George” to do it.

Harriet Whipkey

Charlene Cole.

............................................. Grq Starcher
As3OCIate Editor «...ccocueucirencnsasnassassansansasussassnas

Lisa J. McHenry

Lesa Hendershot
Photographic Editor ...c.co.cuaseamssesessnssssssenassssnnsss

Photographer
Cartoonist .....
Advertising Manager .......coocessreesnenescsnsmmssensossnns
Headline Technician ..cc.ceeeesererssnrsseenrseessasscases Violet Smith
Cindy Houston
Tinya J. Harl, Minnie McNemar, Harriet Whipkey
Barbie Nichols

Marcy Green, Harriet Whipkey
................................... Shawn Shockey
Yvonne King

to THE

I'm looking at possibly $4,000 in loans that
I'll have to begin repaying after graduation.
That doesn’t produce an anticipatory thrill
to think about. I need all the help I can get.

If you are as concerned as I am over the
financial aid reductions/changes, DO
something. Write your congressmen; give
them your status at GSC, your financial
posture, and protest proposed major cuts in
federal funding of financial aid. This time,

Sweetheart - Spring Formal
Men and John Curran. ‘
Sis of the Week - Tracy
Pledges - Linda Schick, Linda
Malcomb, and Cathy Sears,
Charlene Cole, and Barbie
Nichols. Thank you to Mark

cont. to p. 8

David Rader
Craig Drennen
Bill Church
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Mack K. Samples

It was a rowdy crowd that
gathered in the college
auditorium on Tuesday
night, March 10. The place
was as full as I have seen it for
any school event for quite
some time. Catcalls could be
heard before the program
started and it was obvious
that they had come to have a
good time. They were not
disappointed. The percus-
sion ensemble was primed,
well rehearsed, and ready to
play the music.

The first set was kind of
mellow, but played with
perfection. I was especially
moved by the ragtime
number. The rhythm was
complex, but every player
appeared relaxed and into
‘the music.

The mass confusion which
resulted from moving
equipment around was soon
forgotten as the second set

Band S

GSC Band members will
have a busy day next Monday

with the Board of Regents
visit. The full marching band
will perform during the day
at the groundbreaking
ceremony for the Fine Arts
Complex. Later in the
evening the Ballroom will be
the site for the percussion
ensemble’s concert for the
Board of Regents.

The latter event is not
open to the public. However,
Wednesday, April 8 they will
erform in the Verona Mapel

W‘E’"ﬁ"”‘ﬁ'f’l’sw'.wn--.- :
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THE ARTS

Percussion Ensemble Can't Be Beat

OFF—CENTER

IN THE EXPERIMENT, ONE GROUP WAS GIVEN THE
ACTUAL DRUG. THE OTHER GROUP WAS GIVEN GAZEBOS.

got underway. The audience
was obviously enthralled by
the series of television and
movie themes. The ensemble
mellowed them out with
themes from St. Elmo’s Fire
and the sitcom Cheers, and
then knocked them dead
with selections from
Footloose. The audience was
anticipating 'a trap drum
break from Mike Fling and
when they got it they went
wild. This reviewer was
particularly impressed with
the base lines laid down by
Jeff Ware. The boy has
talent.

The finale went beyond
everyone’s expectations with
the old Duke Ellington tune,
“It Don’t Mean A Thing If It
Ain’t Got That Swing,” with
Mike Fling playing center-
piece traps and five
supporting traps out on the
apron of the stage. The old

chedule

Room for the Alumni
Association. If you missed
their concert in March, thisis
your chance to catch another
great performance.
Percussion ensemble
members include: Yvonne
Youngblood, Sandra
Simmers, John Bugby, John
Walkup, Debbie Heiney,
Rhonda Simmons, Richard
Dorsey, Rick Burns, Kevin
Davisson, Mike Fling, John
Curran, Denise Davis, Mary
Kay Jones, Joanna Fitzwater,
Greg Metz, and Jeff Ware.

yrucerM ellivnelG ehT

auditorium rocked with
reverberations and came
alive once more. When the
back curtain parted exposing
a blaring collection of brass
instruments, the crowd
broke into rhythm clapping
and yells. They demanded an
encore, and got it.

This reviewer has been
around this campus off and
on for twenty-five years and
has seen hot items come and
go. The basketball teams of
the late 1960’s used to thrill
the students and the
football team had everyone
excited. Linda and Ed
McKown’s musicals charmed
us all a few years back. But
let’s face it group, the hot
item on campus the past
couple of years hasbeen John
McKinney’s percussion
ensemble. Those of you who
have ignored this fact have
missed the happening.
Check it out next year!

Theatre

GSC Theatre director
Dennis Wemm reports that

rehearsals for Story Theatre
are going well. The cast is as
follows: Mary Ross, Malcomb
Roes, Linda Schick, John
Curran, Tinya Harl, James
Cooper, Wayne Richmond,
David Weese, Mercedes
Finley, and Jody Lynn
Miller. Trey Simonson is the
unsound sound man and
Stephanie Philips is the stage
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Art Student Morgan
Holds Senior Exhibit

Cleo Mary Morgan, GSC
art major, will be holding her
Senior Art Show April 12-16
in the Vandalia Room. The
opening will be on Sunday,
the 12th, from 2-5 p.m. The
schedule for the remainder
of the show is as follows:
Monday through Thursday
8 a.m.-4p.m.; and Wednes-
day, the 15th, an additional
evening showing between 6
and 9 p.m.

Ms. Morgan’s show will
include oil paintings,
watercolors, ceramics,
sculpture, pen and ink as well
as pencil drawings, etchings,
woodcuts, and photographs.

One oil painting of
particular interest is entitled
Winterplace. It depicts a
country road and barn that
can actually be found on
Sycamore Road in Calhoun
County.

Update

manager.
The cast will demonstrate
their animal magnetism as

they perform in roles of-

crows, donkeys, geese, and
many more. The children’s
show is fun for children and
adults alike. The show will
take place April 9-11 for the
general public and April 13-

15 for the twenty elementary

and middle schools sched-
uled to attend.

Foust Recital Held

Debra S. Foust, senior
music education major from

Plainfield, Indiana, present-
ed her senior recital on
Sunday, March 29 at 3:00 p.m.
in the college auditorium.
Ms. Foust’s piano recital is
in partial fulfillment of

requirements for the
bachelor of arts music
degree.

Foust is a 1983 graduate of
Avon High School in
Indianapolis.  She is the
daughter of William and
Carol Foust of Plainfield,
Indiana.

While at Glenville State
College, Foust has been
active in the marching band,

concert band, choir, MENC,
and Sigma
Sorority.

Sigma Sigma

by Harriet Whipkey

The public is cordially
invited to attend the art show
and view first-hand the talent
that will be on display.

1
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High School

Show Opens

Mr. George Harper of the
Glenville State College Art

Department is announcing
its Tenth Annual High
School Art Exhibition. The
exhibit is to be held from
April 6 thru 10, 1987, in the
Ballroom at the Pioneer
Center. All high school art
students are eligible. Each
school is allowed ten entries
of which five or more should
be junior and senior work.

cont. to p. 6

Tnstructors ‘Exhibit

by James Rogers

A variety of works will be
exhibited by the Department

of Art faculty.

Mr. Charles Scott will
exhibit his pottery pieces as
well as examples of his photo-
graphic interests.

Mr. George Harper’s
contribution to the exhibi-
tion will be in the form of his
noted painting series as well
as his “Landscape Pots.”

cont. to p. 6

Mr. Charles Scott’s art 360
class (applied art media and
methods) will spend

Thursday, April 2, on a field

trip to Ellenboro Element-
ary School. The class will be
treated to a student art show
by the elementary students.
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G()/fers Take 4th in GSC Invitational

hi
Highlhighting Glenvill

tourna-
Bob

performand in ine

ment wa freshman

Sowards He was
tournament runner-up
medalist witl s 1867 14

lourne His second round

score of 67 (four-under par)
was a school record for one

the old
record ol 68 held by former

round, breaking
Pioneer Terry Crislip.
Sowards was followed by
solid performances from
Mike Dynda (73-74—147),
Jeff Wine (74-75—149), and
Jeff Bennett (76-76—152).
Rounding out the scoring was
Danny Wassick (82-84—166),
and Parker Long (84-83—
167). Mike Sowards enjoyed a
72-78—150 tourney, and has
apparently earned his way
into the top five. If he had
been included their last
week, Glenville would have

The Glenville Mercury
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mprovement *Mike Dyvnda
Jefil Wine. and Jeff Bennett
performed strong and
consistently Bob (Sowards)
plaved super He only had
two bad holes in the entire
tournament,” Carnev said
Fhis week the Pioneers
will be participating in two

tournaments. Monday and
lFuesday they traveled to
Fairmont and this Friday
and Saturday at Marietta.

Carney is planning to use

[

some different combinations |

in these tournaments. His
objective is to give everyone a
chance to play and hopefully
get a better feel of who his
top six will be. Carney
summed matters up by saying
“we have some guys pushing
each other, and that is what
I'm looking for. We should
have a pretty strong golf
team.”

Glenville Invitational (Par 71)
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s e o e 119 (27 holes)
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Glenville State’s golf team finished fourth out of fifteen schools in last week’s Glenville Invitational. Members of
the squad are shown above: Fron row - Jeff Bennett, Mark Wanstreet, Parker Long, Bob Sowards, and Mike
Sowards. Back Row - Mike Dynda, Danny Wassick, Coach Tim Carney, Jeff Wine, and Bill Forrest.

Bullett Named All—American

by Jesse Skiles

Glenville’s Matt Bullett
continues to rake in the post-
season accolades, and his last
one may very well be his most
fulfilling. Last week Bullett
was named Second Team
NAIA All-American. The
honor climaxes what was a
super senior season for the
Martinsburg native.

Some players are truly
spectacular, while others are
noted to be consistent. This
year, Bullett was “consis-
tently spectacular,” connect-
ing inside as well as out in
leading the Pioneers to
another WVIAC Final Four
appearance. Bullett finished
the year as the league’s
scoring leader with a 31.7
average. He also cleaned the
boards to the tune of 6.8
rebounds per game, dished
out 58 assists, and exhibited a
much improved defensive
game.

Bullett said that he was
"surprised” at the selection,
but is very pleased. When
asked about his pro
prospects, Bullett replied

that he expects to get drafted
but is unsure of his chances.
He has begun a weight
program in hopes that added
strength will enhance his
potential for the NBA or
CBA.

Bullett finished 3rd on
Glenville’s all-time scoring
list and 8th in rebounding.
His dazzling array of moves

Jesse's Place

Since last week was a big week for our golf program (The
GSC Invitational with a record-setting performance by

freshman Bob Sowards), this would be a good time to look
at the success of the Pioneer golf program. Yearinand year
out, Glenville is a contender for the league title and has
built a strong reputation around the league.

Tim Carney’s tenure as coach has produced some glory
years and indeed, the numbers are impressive. Over the
last eighteen years the golfers have captured seven league
titles, and have never finished lower than fourth. The 1985
team ended up 9th in the nation, which was the best
WVIAC finish in this half of the century.

Sowards’ performance last weekend is a good indication
that Pioneer dominance will continue for years to come.
He is only a freshman, so it must be a pleasant thought for
Carney to think that he will have this power hitter for three

more years.
Jesse F. Skiles
Sports Editor

will be missed by Pioneer
fans everywhere.

A complete rundown of
Matt Bullett’s senior year
accomplishments are listed
on page 5.
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en Tracksters 2nd at Marietta Quad; Women Third

by Jesse Skiles

Glenville State’s track
team performed well at
Saturday’s Frail Relays in
Marietta, missing victory in
the four-team event by a
mere two points.
ton College (Indiana)
the

Hunting-
r‘n.-"“.‘
out Pioneers
successfully

victory from 198¢

(;'r‘l'n'l“f‘ 8 Bubb
was named the outstanding
athlete for the meet with 18%;
points. Dent won the 5000-
meter (16:11)
anchored the winning 4x1600
meter team.

Danny the
meet record in the steeple-
chase with a time of 9:37.8.
Stowers, went to
nationals in that event last
year, followed by
teammate Andy Jarrell at
9:38.2.

Glenville captured a total

run and

Stowers set

who

was

Danny Stowers

sets steeplechase record.

ol six event victories in the

meet. They won the javelin
the Scott
Hardinger, John Lipscomb,
and Gordon Stevens.

Hardinger’s winning throw

with trio of

McDaniels Wins
NCAA Hoop Contest

by Jesse Skiles

Glenville student Sherry
McDaniels has won the
Mercury NCAA Tournament
contest with some super
predicting. Not only did
McDaniels successfully pick
what two schools would be in
the final, but picked three
schools correctly for the
Final Four.

Her pick of Indiana
automatically makes her the
winner because nobody else
picked Indiana or Syracuse.
Her picks included a Final
Four prediction, and this ws
it:

UNLV
Alabama
Syracuse
Indiana

We can excuse Sherry for
not being perfect. Nobody
expected Providence to be
there anyway.

I would like to thank
everyone who has participat-
ed in the nine contests I have
conducted as Mercury Sports
Editor. McDaniels will win
$20, and is the final winner
that I will get to pay. These
contests (World Series, Super
Bowl, and NCAA) have
been fun...Thanks to
everyone.

was 160 feet. GSC won both
the long jump and triple

jump as Lloyd Willis took
individual honors in each.
Glenville’s other long
jumpers included Shannon
Parsons and Casey Hess,
while the triple jumpers were
Hess and Marcus Alcinder
VIEININ

Jim Kelly
Bubbyv Den

Glenville's women came in
third with 21 points. They

won three events in the meet,
all of which came in the

relays.
GSC women t‘ap!\lred
victories in the sprint

medley, distance medley, and
the 4x400. Only five girls
made up these relay teams:
Lori Barker, Diana Farley,
Andrea Monna
Beamer, and Tammy Pence.

Davisson,

MATT BULLET'S
ACCOMPLISHMENTS
Senior year 1986-87

1. NAIA-All-American

2. WVIAC Player of the

year.

3. 1st team all-conference.

4. 31.7 av. 2nd in nation.

5. Joe Manchin MVP.

6. 3rd leading scorer
Glenville history 2091 pts.

7. 8th leading rebounder
in Glenville history.

8.  Most points scored in
WV conference tourn. 126
in 4 games.

9. All-Tourn. 1st pick
(only unanimous choice).
10. Lead conference scor-
ing 31.7 (WVIAC leading
scorer.)

11. 2 time WVIAC player
of the week.

GSC Spring Football Opens

by Jesse Skiles

Last week, the Glenville
State football team began

spring drills under new coach
Lou Nocida. About 30
players are participating in
the practices, which at press
time had been accompanied
by some excellent spring
weather.

Over spring break, I
questioned Nocida concern-
ing Pioneer football this

spring. The new Pioneer
mentor is looking to
introduce players to the
system, and basjcally get in
some hard work. He stressed
the need for dedication from
his players in order for the
program to be a winner.
Next week, we will give a
report on the progress of the
practices. A new era of
Glenville football is
beginning. Hopefully we can

take a position by position
look at the team, and
examine how the players are
adjusting to the new system.

Coach Nocida says that the
team is making a good
transition to the new system.
He summed things up
by saying “The players will be
the first to tell you that we
have a ways to go yet.”

Frail Relays (at Marietta College)
Men’s Team Scores

1. Huntington (Ind.) e s sscanas 65
D GIeNVIlle St .v..ossasorassorseassseavisaasssisssasiasisnssadsrsrasns 63
3. WIlmMINGTON ..ooecocviecimssninmerssnsmssnssnsssnanssessassasasasannases 29
4, Marietta $E o e i & e e i el 27
ne
s Bubby
4x1600m - Andy Jarrell, Jim Kelly, Tom Clark, and Bubby
Dent - 19:03.33
Women's Team Scores

G N T LT e o s it s 2 8 2.0 i 3 AR S s A A M RS RA A AN 52
2. Wilmington «e-rereesesessmrsmmniistenrsnaseacsassnenssses 36
3. Glenville St. 21
4. Huntington 16

Women's Individual Winners
Sprint Medley - Tammy Pence, Diana Farley, Andrea
Davisson, and Monna Beamer - 5:03.8
Distance Medley Diana Farley, Andrea Davisson,
Monna Beamer, and Lori Barker - 15:05.3
4x400m - Lori Barker, Diana Farley, Monna Beamer,
and Andrea Davisson - 4:42.3

THIS WEEK IN GSC SPORTS

Saturday: The track team
will be at Indiana University
of Pennsylvania.

Friday and Saturday: The
golf team will be at Marietta

Now Open
Gil-Co Pharmacy

32 E. Main St., Glenville
Phone: 462-8300
Hours: Mon.-Fri. 8:30-5:30 p.m.
Saturday 8:30-2:00 p.m.

EAST MAIN STREET
GLENVILLE

Monday thru Saturday
10:30 a.m.-7:00 p.m. Sunday

SPECIALS THURSDAY thru WEDNESDAYS
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Knowledge of The Facts is a Defense Against Aids

Speaker Educates Public

On March 3, 1987, Tuesday
evening, Mr. David Brangan

was the guest speaker in the
auditorium at GSC. He
spoke on the subject of AIDS,
hoping to inform and
educate everyone about the
life threatening disease.

Mr. Brangan is the AIDS
coordinator for the W.V.
Department of Health. He is
originally from New Jersey,
but has lived in W.V. for
the last 15 years. He has a
B.A. in Political Science and
a Masters in Health
Education from W.V.U..

by Tinya ). Harl

Mr. Brangan became an
educator for AIDS, basically
because there are no known
cures for the disease. A lot of
research is being done to help
find one, but until then he
wants to inform people about
the ways to prevent AIDS,
and to help those who have
contracted it.

For more information, you
can write to him at;
Prevention/Education, 1800
Washington St., East,
Charleston, W.V. 25305 or
call at; (304) 348-0644.

IV Drug Abusers

Transfusions
Heterosexual Cases
None of the Above

Hemophilia Coagulation Disorder

Homosexual Male and 1V Drug users

Who is at Risk?

Homosexuals/Bi-sexual males

Total - 100%

High School

cont. from p. 3

The categories are: 1.
I. Drawing: 1.Pencil,
2.Charcoal, 3.Ink, 4.Trans-
parent wash II. Painting:
1.Tempra, 2.0il, 3.Water-
color, 4.Acrylic III
Printmaking: 1.Linoleum,
2.Calliography, 3. Woodblock
4.Multi-color,Lithograph-
ic-paper IV. Sculpture:
1.Terra Cotta, 2.Wire,
3.Plaster, 4. Wood, 5.Stone V.
Crafts: 1.Ceramics-pottery-
glass-tile design, 2. Weaving,
3.Basket making, 4.Lapidary
and jewlry casting VL
Photography: 1.Black and
white, 2.Color VII. Mixed
Media.

Awards will be presented.
One four-year tuition free
scholarship to study art at
Glenville State College is the
major award. Thisaward will
be presented to a graduating
senior who has maintained a
3.0 in his/her high school
grades and intends to enroll
as an Art major at Glenville
State College.

Merit Awards will be
presented in all media
categories. These awards will
either be of a monetary value
or gift certificates. A number
of Honorable Mention

Exhibit

ribbons will also be
presented. Each participant
in the exhibition will receive

a Certificate of Participation.

There are past winners of
this exhibit attending GSC at
present. Kristin Rogers won
last year’s event as did Patty
Chambers and Craig
Drennen before him. The
exhibit presents an excellent
chance for young artists to
exhibit their work, and for
art enthusiasts to see many
examples of fresh, new work.

Campus and public are
invited to view the exhibit.
The awards presentation will
occur Friday afternoon,
April 10.

For more information,
contact Mr. George Harper,
Glenville State College Art
Department, Glenville, West
Virginia 26351 or call 462-
7361.

eoksfeoksk ok skokokkok ok k|

TKE Softball
Tourney April 11
All students or persons
interested in putting a Team
Together, Contact Greg
Knight, or Kevin Davisson
room 308 Pickens Hall.

Ak sk skokskolesiesieok ke ok skoks)

AIDS...Acquired (not
inherited), Immune Defi-
ciency (a breakdown of the
body’s defense system,
producing susceptibility to
certain diseases) Syndrome (a
spectrum of disorders and
symptoms). You’ve been
hearing more and more
about it in the news -- and it
concerns everyone. But if
you have all of the facts, it’s
not really that dangerous.

AIDS is not an easy disease
to get. There are no proven
cases in which it has been
transmitted by casual contact
of any kind. Objectstouched
or handled by people with
AIDS are not “contaminated”
and need not be feared.
There is no need for concern
about the safety of swimming
pools, whirlpools, saunas,
etc...because of AIDS. AIDS
is transmitted by intimate
(sexual) contact and by
exposure to contaminated
blood, through transfusion
or needle.

The total amount of AIDS
cases reported in the U.S.,are
31,036. Out of these cases,
16,000 have already died
from the fatal disease. Since
March, 1984, 22 persons in
W.V. have contracted AIDS.
So far, 16 of the 22 persons

Instructors
cont. from p. 3
Mr. Jamtes Rogers will
display works developed in
the painting medium as well
of a number of works done in
the print making techniques
of etching and engraving.
The exhibition will be
presented in the Vandalia
Room of the Pioneer Center

on the GSC campus. The
exhibition will run from
April 6-10 daily.

The yearbook staff is

looking for any black-and-
white pictures that students
may have to be submitted to
the yearbook. If you have
any pictures (candids) of
roommates, friends, games,
or artistic photography...
please turn them in to the
yearbook office.

The pictures will be
reviewed by a publications
committee and then passed
to the yearbook. These must
be black and white photos;
no negatives are necessary.

with AIDS are known to have
died. The age range wasfrom
20-68 years old. The figure is
expected to rise to nearly
180,000 in five years.

Where did AIDS come
from? It is believed that
monkeys from Africa, (who
were infected with the
disease) had been brought to
the U.S.. The humans were
then bitten and the process
began. Some of the first cases
were reported in 1979 in
Haiti. It was then
transferred from Haiti, to

Miami, and then to San
Francisco.
The largest group of

people infected with AIDS,
have no symptoms and are
not presently ill. Since they
have not symptoms, these
people can only be identified
by a blood test. All people
with a positive blood test,
must regard themselves as
carriers of the AIDS virus;
whether or not they have the
symptoms, they can still
transmit the infection and
should take appropriate
precautions to protect
others. About 5-20% who test
positive will eventually get
AIDS.

There is an experimental

Teachers Organization

by Tinya J. Harl

drug being used, produced
by Burroughs Wellcome Co.,
of Research Triange Park,
N.C;; called Azidothymidine
(AZT). It is being used in
several medical centers to
treat AIDS. Itisnot effective
on everyone and along with
the drug there are some
serious side effects. It isstill
waiting to be approved by the
FDA.

What are the symptoms of
AIDS? Many of the early
symptoms of AIDS are
similiar to those of common
minor illnesses, such as the
“flu.””

What distinguishes AIDS is
the severity and duration of
the symptoms: 1) persistent,
excessive tiredness for no
apparent reason 2) recurring
fevers, chills, or night sweats
3) unexplained weight loss of
more than 10 pounds 4)
persistant enlargement of
the lymph nodes (glands) in
the neck, armpits, or groin 5)
sore throat that does not go
away, or white spots or
patches in the mouth 6) anew
persistent cough 7) easy
bruising or unexplained
bleeding from any part of the
body 8) persistent diarrhea 9)
pink or purple bumps or
blotches on the skin.

Needs Applicants

The Foreign and Domestic
Teachers Organization needs

teacher applicants in all
fields from Kindergarten
through College to fill over
six hundred teaching

vacancies both at home and »

abroad.

Since 1968, our organiza-
tion has been finding
vacancies and locating
teachers both in foreign
countries and in all fifty
states. We possess hundreds
of current openings and have
all the information as to
scholarships, grants, and
fellowships.

The principal problem
with first year teachers is
WHERE TO FIND THE
JOBS!

Since college newspapers
are always anxious to find
positions for their graduat-
ing teachers, your paper may
be interested in your
teachers finding employ-
ment for the following year,

and print our request for
teachers.

Our information is free
and comes at an opportune
time when there are more
teachers than teaching
positions.

Should you wish addition-
al information about our
organization, you may write
The National Teacher’s
Placement Agency, Universal
Teachers, Box 5231, Port-
land, Oregan 97208.

We do not promise every
graduate in the field of
education a definite
position, however, we do
promise to provide them
with a wide range of
hundreds of current vacancy
notices both at home and
abroad.

We still need about
200 plus teachers to fill
positions in the Mid-West-
West and overseas.

You may again wish to
alert your teachers of this
opportunity.

T
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GSC Fine Arts Complex

Hoblitzell, Daley, & Mcintyre'

H2L2 Architects / Planners

Continuing Ed. Offers Classes

The Glenville State
'College Office of Continuing
Education is offering several
classes that begin the first

will be taught by Joe and
Kevin Evans in the Science
Hall, Room 107. This class
will meet on 3 Saturdays,
April 4, April 11, and May 2
from 9:30-11:30. The first two
class sessions will involve the
construction of the rockets.

Moola?

If you’re concerned about
having to sell the family
homestead to pay for college
expenses - stop shaking and
read on. There are billions of
dollars - yes, billions -
available in financial aid for
prospective and enrolled
college students. All you
need to know is where to
look.

And youdonot havetobea
straight “A” student, a violin
virtuoso or even an all-state
defensive tackle to qualify
for a scholarship award.
There are literally thousands
of scholarships offered yearly
by churches, corporations,
philantropic and profes-
sional groups, etc. and every
‘ year, over $150 million
dollars in financial aid goes
unused because no one
applied.

Was great-great grand-
daddy a confederate soldier?
If so, there are colleges
offering scholarships for
which you might qualify.
You can’t find a confederate

Newton’s Laws of Motion and
rocketry concepts will be
discussed. The rockets will
be launched on May 2.

Page 7

Reverently Speaking
Rejoice in the Lord always! BCM welcomes you to
Sing praises unto his name. Bible Study Thursday
Jesus Christ wasgiventousas  evenings at 8:00. We meet in
a gift of love. "For God 50 the Annex of the Firmt
loved the world that he gave  Baptist Church of Glenville.

his only begotten son that
whosoever believeth in him
should not perish but have
everlasting life.” Jesus Christ
was hung on a cross to die.
God loved us all so much that
he was willing to sacrifice the
life of his son to save sinners
that He didn’t even know.
The only thing that Ged
wanted in return for this was
the love and belief of his son.
He aleo stresses that we
should love ome amother.

Robbi (Bobby)

WRITERS! At 7 pm. on
Friday, April 3, in The
Wesley Center, a bunch of us
will be getting together to
share what we're doing, get
inspiration, and encourage
one another. Please join us.

A Joint Venture g-:-;.—m "Love ’:- ncighbor as thy West v
Preserving, and
Gerald Wemels for three o g ¢o, the Table.” Someof
evenings in April. Theclass '\ o that will be
will meet in Room 208 of the di bose Bnaac v
Virginia?” ‘will be instructed Physical Education Building o Bdasle
by Phil Reale on Monday on April 6,7, and 8 from 6:00- Sabikal ’
evening, April 6 from 6:30- 8:30 p.m. This course will l. olay 'III
9:00 p.m. in the Science Hall, emphasize basic life support piles explai I.nunllp-u
Room 107. The purpose of techniques. Upon comple-

Students will use elevation
instruments to determine
the height achieved by the
rocket. Angular and linear
measurements will be made,

and height calculations will

be made via computer.

An adult class entitled, "Is
A Will Important? What is
the Probate Process in West

this class is: 1. To provide
insight as to the need and
necessity of having a will; 2.
To learn the basic elements
of a will; 3. To give a basic
outline of the probate
process in West Virginia.

A "CPR Certification”
course will be taught by

Dinero?...Money!

flagin the closet? Well, were
you ever a paperboy? Some
newspapers offer as much as
$3,000 in scholarships to ex-
paperboys. Or perhaps you
were a part-time grocery
store clerk? If so, you are a
candidate for a grant from
the National Association of
Retail Grocers.

The list of available funds
goes on and on. It includes
$5,000 awarded in national
competition by General
Motors to 11-20 year-old
males for auto body designs
and models. Or $5,000 from
Betty Crocker to its “All
American Homemaker of
Tomorrow™ awardee. Other
scholarships and financial
awards relate to speaking or
essay contests, to students of
Armenian, Syrian and
Lebanese descent, or to
children of railroad
employees. Sure, some of
these are long-shots, but you
will never know unless you
apply.

How do you find out what’s
available in financial

assistance for YOU? Easy,
you research. There are
books in most libraries and
book stores listing as many as
2,000 sources of college
financial aid. Your academic
advisor is another excellent
source of information as is
your local banker.

Because of the tremendous
growth in the number and
value of such student
financial aid sources, as well
as in the complexity of
seeking out those which
relate to YOUR particular
needs and circumstances,
several computer assisted
research firms have merged
to help in the search effort.
These professionals search
out and store in their
computers all relevant data
on funding sources. Then,
based upon biographical
data supplied by the student,
they run a computer match
against all stored entries.
The result is a cost effective,
prompt analysis of all
available financial aid
sources.

tion of the course, the
student will receive a CPR
card from the American
Heart Association.

Teresa L. Wayman will
instruct a class titled “The
Kitchen Garden”. The class
will emphasise growing fresh
vegetables for home wuse.
Teresa writes a weekly
column for the Glenville
Democrat entitled, "The
Kitchen Garden - Growing,

Senior

control, raised bed gardens,
gardening in containers,
extending the gardening
scason with cold frames and
coverings, "intensive”

for 5 Wednesdays, April 8
through May 6 from 7:00-
8:00 p.m. This class will be
geared for persons 13 years
old through adult.

Art

Show

Cleo Mary Morgan

Vendalia Room

Glenville State College

Opening Sundey, April 12, 25

April 13-16, 84

Wednesday evening 6-9
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Students and Faculty Meet to Discuss WGSC

On Tuesday, March 24, a

handful of students and
faculty called together a
meeting concerning the

réturn of WGSC, the college
radio station.

Mr. Dennis Wemm from
the speech department, and
Dr. Robert Como from the
English department, offered
their assistance in getting
WGSC back on its feet again.
Mr. Wemm also volunteered
his service as advisor or co-
advisor. Jackie Roth was
chosen as chairperson.

A format of station
positions that would be
needed in order to begin
operation was presented.
These positions will be held
by those students who are
interested and can handle

Organizations

Birthday to Shirley Maynard
and Terri McEachron. Good
job on your Recital Debbie.
We love ya Pledges!
DPM Award goes to Tracy
Daughtery.
Chi Beta Phi

The Alpha Iota Chapter of
Chi Beta Phi Scientific
*Fraternity wishes to
recognize Berry Phillips,
Larry Baker, Michael
Hanlin. These three
members forfeited their
spring break to attend the
National Conference at Mary
Washington College in
Fredricksburg, Va.

While gaining insight into
problems and proposing
solutions to fraternity

the job. Such positions as
station manager, program
director, announcers,
engineers, and sales
managers are some of the
offices that are needed to get
a good organized beginning.

Mr. Ron Roth, who
attended Glenville at the
time the radio station was
first aired, also attended the
meeting. He was glad to see
the interest in starting WGSC
again and offered his
assistance. After he looked
through the broadcasting
room and checked the
equipment, he stated that “a
little organization and a lot
of cleaning is all that’s
needed.”

It is also possible for
students to earn as much as 3

cont. from p. 2

growth and survival, our
chapter was also fortunate in
receiving the Blackwell
Distance Award and second
place for Chapter Report.
Advisor Dr. Disko and the
Alpha Iota Chapter take
great honor in these students
and hope to continue this
tradition of success.

Delta Zeta

The Theta Xi Chapter of
the Delta Zeta Sorority held a
formal meeting on March 9,
1987. Dan Johnson won the
$2,000 drawing that was held
by the sorority on March 11,
1987. We hope everyone
enjoyed their Spring Break.

Towne Bookstore
& Video Club

Free Lifetime Membership in Video Club
Easter Cards & Gifts

New Cassettes

U2 - Joshua Tree
Trio - Dolly, Emmy

Lou, & Linda

New Books

The Bourne

Supremacy
Platoon

New Movies

Stand By Me
Ruthless People
Extremities
Running Scared
Big Trouble in Little China

About Last Night
Aliens

One Crazy Summer
Top Gun

credit hours by involving
themselves in the broadcast-
ing field. If there is enough
interest in the reorganization
of WGSC there will be classes
offered next semester that
will prepare those students
who want to get involved.
The first half of the
semester would be devoted to
learning the basics of
running a radio station.
What it takes to fill such
positions as station manager,
produ-tion manager, or
announcer, and the work and
time it involves. The second
half of the semester will
involve the reopening of
WGSC on the airways. Each
student could get one hour of
air time where the student
will be announcing, disc-

w”wwwmmwww

jockying or doing an
interview or a show.

Mrs. King’s Mass Media
class will also be offered next
semester. This class can be
used for Speech 408 and
Journalism 420. I, too, will
offer hands-on experience
not only in radio broadcast-
ing but also audio-visual

‘broadcasting.

Any students interested in
the return of WGSC radio
station or in a class in the
broadcasting field are
welcome and encouraged to
attend the next meeting on
Tuesday, April 7th at 7:00
p.m. in the Student Congress
meeting room. More detail
and information will be
given out. A survey of what
types of music the students

LoTS DINNER TABLE
R A A B B N N DN DN D BN DN D g
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36 38 303 328 28 28

Sidewalk Sale
Sat., April 4th, 9 ti
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Jewely

Y 3t 38 XL XL X030 20 2

Variety
10 SPEED BOY OR GIRLS BIKE $69.95

12 SPEED BOY OR GIRLS BIKE $99.00
“Come in and browse!”

Foodland Plazn, Glenville

by Cindy Houston

listen to and when they listen
to the radio the most will be
taken and the results
reviewed at the meeting.

If you have any questions,

helpful hints, or informa-

tion, or are just interested,
please contact Mr. Wemm,
Dr. Como, Jackie Roth, or
Danny Ray.

Please note: Due to the
fact that the last meeting was
called together only by word
of mouth, some students who
may have been interested did
not know about the meeting.
In this case, no station
positions other than advisor
and chairperson will be filled
until a.steady involvement
from the student body is
shown.

Blood Drive Tuesday

- April 14, 12 -6 p.m., at
The Wesley Foundation
Donors urgently needed.

GIVE

BLOOD,
PLEASE.

The Glenville State
College Office of Continuing

Education is offering a
children’s class entitled,
”Spring is Here!” Jim Meads
will coordinate the activities
which will include instruc-
tion in the classroom as well
as a walk on the GSC Nature
Trail. Children who are
interested in learning about
the change of seasons and
what happens in the Spring
should meet on Saturday,
April 11 in the Science Hall,
Room 107 from 9:00-12:00.

Furnished
2 bedroom luxury apart-
ment. Spotlessly clean.
Quiet. Complete privacy.
Air conditioned.  New
Beautiful
grounds. Parking. Rent
$260. Save money with a
roommate. Bungalow
Village, Glennlle. 462-
7196.

furniture.




